
       
   
Date:    10/13/2022  
To:    Residents in the Area of Dorchester 
From:   Wheaton Sanitary District          
Subject:   Northside Interceptor Sewer Replacement Project 
  Construction through Surrounding Areas 
 

MEMO 

Please be informed starting Wednesday 10/19 Wheaton Sanitary District (WSD) will be doing 
heavy construction regarding its Northside Interceptor (NSI) Sewer Replacement Program on 
Dorchester Ave between the creek and Childs St. 

• We expect the street to be closed to all but local residents for a minimum of 3-4 weeks 
between Childs Street and Lakeside Street 

• Initial work will be trenchless pipe instillation under the creek with no issues accessing 
driveways, but the road will be completely closed at the creek 

• Following the trenchless pipe instillation there will be open cut pipe instillation.   
• You will be specifically notified on an individual basis if we expect access to your driveway 

to be temporarily unavailable or potentially a temporary disruption to your potable water 
service  

• Following installation of the sanitary sewer, a temporary hard surface pavement or 
permanent road and parkway restoration will occur before winter 

• Permanent restoration includes new driveway aprons and newly seeded parkways, along 
with new culvert pipes 

• Garbage pickup time will remain on the same day as it is but pickup time will change to 6 
A.M.  

• Mail will not be affected 
• For any further questions please contact Jim Snell (815)-444-3321 

  


